
Date:  19th July 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

We were so lucky to be blessed with the summer sunshine for 

our Sports Day and picnic yesterday. Thank you to everyone 

who attended and enjoyed such a memorable event, it was 

lovely to see families having a picnic on the school field. Thank 

you to our PE lead, Mr O’Brien and all the staff for their hard 

work organising and running the day. Thank you to parents 

who brought in international food for others to try—it has    

inspired us to think about making a school cookery book next year. Thank you to Ms Karn for organis-

ing our fun international week—the children have shared their learning in assembly today.  

I look forward to seeing everyone who can attend our last Open House of the year and Y3’s Fab Finish 

on Monday 22nd at 2:00pm (please walk to school). 

Have a lovely weekend  

Mrs Fraser, Headteacher  

 

SPORTS DAY WINNERS—well done to all of the children who took part in our Sports Day yesterday. 

There was some great sportsmanship on show and excellent running, jumping and throwing! 

Well done to LIONS who won this year’s overall Sports Day!  

 

Book Swap 

Thank you to the PTA for the outdoor bookcase that has been recently added 
to the path next to the bike store. This has been bought to provide a storage 
space for an ongoing book swap. We welcome donations of books for children 
and adults, which you no longer need and are happy to swap. We have recently 
received a kind donation of pre-loved books and these are ready to be taken to 
be shared. School will also be adding some useful parenting books for parents 
to borrow. 

 

Thank you 

Thank you to CollectEco for delivering a variety of preloved office furniture to us. We were kindly    
given a range  of items such as chairs, shelving units and benches. We really appreciate these           
resources as our school continues to grow.  



Sun Cream—Almond Oil 

Please remember that suncream containing nut oils should not be applied to  children’s 
skin before coming to school or brought to school. We have seen that some Nivea creams 
contain almond oil and this is dangerous for children and staff who have nut allergies and 
are in close proximity.  Please check the back of your child’s suncream bottle. Any suncream sent into 
school, should be in the original packaging.  

 

New Lunch Menu and Price Rise 

We have made the decision to increase the price of school lunches from £2.30 to £2.50 to cover the in-
creasing energy and food costs. This is the first price increase we have made for lunches since we 
opened in 2019. Please see the attachment sent with this newsletter to view the new menu, which will 
be available to book for September over the holidays. Please remember to book lunches by the end of 
Monday 26th August for the first week back & the whole term.  
The Government continues to fund school lunches for children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2. children 
in other year groups either need to bring a nut free pack lunch or pay for a school lunch on ParentPay. 
 
 
Car Parking—Events 

As you maybe aware from the text that was sent on Sports Day,        
Tadpole Surgery called us urgently as patients were missing important 
appointments, due to being unable to park. For whole school events we 
now insist that family members walk, bike or scoot to school, instead of 
relying on the limited number of spaces in our car park.  
 

Going forwards the school car park will only be available to blue badge holder for school events,      
including Open House & Fab Finish on Monday.  
 
 
Wraparound Care Payments and Fixed Place Bookings for September 
Please ensure outstanding balances for After School Club and Breakfast Club are paid by the end of  
Friday 26th July.  
 
• If you want to continue the fixed place bookings that are currently in place, these will continue 

from September. No further action is needed.  
 
• If you want to cancel any fixed place bookings from September, please inform the school office by 

the end of Friday 26th July. 
 
• If you want to make changes to your fixed place bookings, please use this form to  inform us of all 

of the sessions you will need from September.  
https://forms.office.com/e/NrnWVvTDK3 
 
• Tax free childcare—the school office is closed in the summer holiday, please make sure that all tax 

free childcare payment, and any requests for bookings and refunds are made by Wed 24th July. 
Otherwise these will not be actioned until we reopen in September. Thank you. 

 

Sewing Workshops 

Please see the flyer at the end of this letter for details of summer sewing workshops.  

https://forms.office.com/e/NrnWVvTDK3




 

Well done to all of the children who were in the Gold Book this week and last week — we are very 

proud of you and your achievements!  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

HOUSE POINT WINNER— congratulations to FOXES who won our end of term house point 

this year.  FOXES house are allowed to wear their home clothes on Thursday next week. 



Dear Parents and Carers,  
 

First of all, well done to all of the wonderful children who joined in with both Sports Day and 

our Quiet Sports Day; you were all fantastic!  

 

It was also lovely to see some of our KS2 children accessing the nurture nest as a quiet space 

in the afternoon. We had a lovely time playing games, doing yoga, colouring and designing our own 

sports kits. 

 

As part of a Swindon wise initiative, our SEND information report was moderated and it was 

fed back to us that we should include more information on our SEMH offer, more graphics, photos 

and colour blocking to ensure our SEND Information Report is more readable for parents. It was also 

fed back to us as part of our SEND parent survey that not all parents found the SEND Information Re-

port easy to read. I have now updated the document, which will be shortly updated on the SEND 

page of our website. 

 

https://www.williammorrisprimary.co.uk/send 

 

 If parents have any further feedback, as always it would be greatly appreciated.  

 

Yours,  

 

Mrs Day (SENDCo)  

https://www.williammorrisprimary.co.uk/send


July 
22nd Ice cream Monday 

22nd Open House 

22nd Fab Finish: Year 3 

23rd Summer disco 

25th Break up 3pm 

 

August 
Mon 26th deadline to book lunches for first week 

back 

September 
Mon 2nd TD Day  

Tues 3rd TD Day  

Weds 4th First day of term  

 

 

 

 

[New dates in red] 

  TD INSET Days 2024-25 

• Monday 2nd Sept 2024 
• Tuesday 3rd Sept 2024 
• Monday 24th Feb 2025 
 

Please see 2024—2025 term dates on the school 

website.   



 Nursery—Daisy and Poppy Classes 

What have we been learning in Nursery?  

We continued our learning around different types of transport,  

looking at construction vehicles, boats and water vehicles.  

The children enjoyed looking at the different construction vehicles, looking at what they do and 

how they work. The children became construction workers; using shaving foam and lego to build 

towers and buildings. They practised cutting skills by cutting out a construction vehicle and sticking 

it back together again. In maths we looked at different amounts in a group, trying to recognise 

which group had more and which group had fewer and then last week explored positional          

language. We used a teddy to move it around the room and placing it in different areas; in, on, 

next to, behind and under.  The children really enjoyed carrying out their own investigations    

looking at floating and sinking  

In ballet the children have learnt improvisation, jumping and skipping. We improvised pretending 

to walk a dog around the room, holding the lead and guiding them around the room and building 

sandcastles at the beach! 

This week we have been taking part in international week looking at France, in Poppy Class and 

Spain in Daisy Class. The children have learnt some new phrases, counting and songs from their 

chosen country. We have also enjoyed looking at famous landmarks and the flags from our chosen 

country. We have spoken about the Olympics and had a fantastic morning taking part in sport 

days.  

A huge thank you to all the parents and carers who joined us in celebrating graduation for the  

children moving onto school and to all of you who joined us in watching sports day. I am sure you 

will agree the children did a fantastic job in both events and made us incredibly proud! We look 

forward to making lots of memories together next week, in our final week of the academic year.  

The Nursery Team    

Reminders for next week:  

• Children can come in wearing non-uniform (bright colours or Hawaiian themed) on Tuesday 

for the Nursery Disco which will be taking place during your child’s nursery session.  

• Open house – please join us for our final open house at 2pm on Monday 22nd July.  

• Long lasting suncream must be applied before your child’s session. Please ensure your child’s 

suncream does not contain almond or any other nut oils.  

 



Nursery—Daisy and Poppy Classes:  

What have we been learning in Nursery?  
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 Reception - Sunflower and Bellflower Classes 

What have we been learning in Reception?  

We have had a fun 2 weeks. 
Last week: 
Maths 
We have been consolidating our numbers to 20 and playing lots of maths games to 
apply this. We have loved the tens frame game, rolling the dice to see who can make 20 with 
their   counters. 
English 
We have been reading ‘The Darkest Dark’ which is a story about a boy who dreams of going to 
space. We have learnt about the planets and carried out moon rock gravity experiment.  
Sports Day  
We have lots of fun practising for sports day last week and had a great time yesterday     
morning. We enjoying showing off all our skills and working with children in Year 1 and 2. 
 
This week we enjoyed International week. 
Bellflowers have been learning about Nigeria. 
We found Nigeria on Google Earth. We looked at the differences of where we live and Nigeria. 
We learnt some Nigerian nursery rhymes. Thank you to the parents who shared their photos 
and answered our questions. We enjoyed making flags and material patterns. 
Sunflowers have been learning about 
America. 
We made flags, found America on Google 
Earth and looked at maps. We learnt 
about the 4th celebrations and painted 
fireworks. We made collages of the 
American national bird, the eagle. We 
loved decorating biscuits to look like the 
American flag. 
 
We hope you enjoyed reading your 
child’s report and look forwards to shar-
ing our learning at Open House on Mon-
day. 
 
Enjoy the lovely weather :) 

Reception Team 



 Reception - Sunflower and Bellflower Classes 
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Reception - Sunflower and Bellflower Classes 

What have we been learning in Reception?  



 Year 1 - Lily and Tulip Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 1?  

 

Wow, what a busy few weeks we have had in year one. We have continued our childhood 

topic exploring life in the 1950s, innovating our story ‘Dogger’ and creating our very own 

character who got lost. In maths we have been learning about money. We have looked at all 

the different coins and also looked at notes. The children have began to add coins together to 

get an amount and in our choosing time some created their own toy shop.  

This week has been international week and each class had a chosen country. Lily class have 

been learning about Vietnam, they have learnt a dragon dance, tried Vietnamese food and 

created floating market artwork. In Tulip class they have been learning about India, they have 

learnt a Bollywood dance, created their own Rangoli patterns and tried Indian foods.  

We have also had sports day this week which was AMAZING, congratulations to all the       

children for taking part and showing good sportsmanship.  

Next week we are doing our    

Rainbow topic to finish off the 

school year. The children voted to 

learn about everything magical.  

Reminders: 

Please make sure your child has a 

hat at all times in school. 

Open house is on Monday 22nd 

July at 2pm in your child’s class-

room.  

All reading books have been     

collected in for the year now – if 

you find any at home please send 

them in.  

The Y1 team 



 Year 1 - Lily and Tulip Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 1?  

 

 



 Year 2 - Clover and Willow Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 2?  
 

We have had a brilliant but busy few weeks in Year 2! The transition to Year 3 has begun and 

the children have spent some time with their teachers. They all had a wonderful time and are 

coping well with the change. They have a wonderful year ahead of them and we can’t wait to 

see all that they achieve. 

Last week the children enjoyed ordering, buying and eating their own ice cream. This is our 

last Year 2 life skill complete and made up for the not having one at Weston Super Mare. 

This week has been International Week. We have been learning about Brazil and Egypt. We 

have looked at location, flags, language, traditions, sports and food. We had lots of fun    

competing in a Brazil vs. Argentina football match as well as learning a Samba dance. The  

children also enjoyed turning themselves into Pharos and writing in Hieroglyphics.  

 

We would also like to say a huge 

well done to all the children for a 

fantastic sports day. The children 

were amazing and demonstrated 

their skills from PE this year, as 

well as competing in races. PE 

kits can now stay at home until 

September. 

 

We look forward to seeing you 

at Open house on Monday. 

Year 2 Team 



 Year 3 - Honeysuckle and Rose Classes 

                   What have we been learning in Year 3?  

 

We have had a fantastic few weeks in Year 3, we have been so busy. 

In English we are super proud of everyone’s efforts in our predator unit, this has been one 

the children have seemed to love. We ended the unit with the children researching and 

writing their own non-chronological report on a predator of their choice. It was great to 

read them and we all learnt some fantastic new facts about the predators in our world. 

In maths this term we have first looked at angles, this was a very tricky unit but the       

children loved taking our learning outside and using movement to learn turns in right    

angles. We have also looked at statistics this term and everyone particularly seemed to 

enjoy creating their own bar charts. They have all shown great knowledge in interpreting 

the data from the charts given to them.  

The last week has been a bit different for us in Year 3 as each class has learnt about a 

different country in International week. Honeysuckle have learnt about Poland with Rose 

learning about New Zealand. We have looked at the culture, history, foods and art work 

and we have been really impressed with all of the children’s enthusiasm. Miss Jenkins 

would like to say a huge thank you to one parents who provided some polish pierogis for 

us all to try and 2 Polish children who have told us all so proudly about their experiences 

of Poland.  Miss Deakin would also like to say thank you to a child who  shared his experi-

ence of New Zealand too. 

Thank you to all Year 3 families for your cheers and support on sports day. We had a lovely 

day and we hope you all enjoyed it as much as we did.  

From the Year 3 team 
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 Year 4 - Apple and Blackberry Classes— 

What have we been learning in Year 4?  

It’s been a busy few weeks and the children have been working hard despite the end of 

year tiredness setting in.  

 

Our topic this term is called Blue Abyss and focuses on the oceans of the world. The children have 

been loving it so far and become very immersed in it. We have focused particularly on the different 

layers that the ocean has and how life has had to adapt in each of these layers. The children inde-

pendently researched an animal that lives in one of these layers and made a poster all about it,  

highlighting the adaptations it had made. Next week, the children will be designing their own sea 

creature that lives in the depth of the ocean and thinking about how it has adapted itself.  

 

In Maths, we have been tackling the often tricky concept of time. The children have been learning 

about a 24hr clock and how to convert this into an analogue time. Additionally, we have looked at 

duration and how to work out a new time based on how long something will take. They’ve done   

really well with this but any additional practice they can do at home with telling the time will help 

them to cement this learning.  

  

In Writing, the children have just finished their explanation texts in which they were able to show off 

their new learning about the layers of the ocean. Next week we will be moving on to poetry and   

focusing on how we can use features, like personification to make our writing more exciting for the 

reader.  

 

Over the last two weeks, we have also spent some time talking about what is coming next for the 

children in Year 5. We know that some of them have worries around this at the moment, so we have 

been encouraging them to ask questions so we can hopefully put these at ease. One afternoon last 

week, we spent time discussing all the different questions the children had before then walking 

round the field in groups discussing what we were looking forward to about next year.  

 

Please make sure your child is bringing a hat into a school whilst the weather is warmer and has a 

water bottle with them. 

 

Thanks again,  

The Year 4 Team. 
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